

west virginia department of environmental protection

Division of Water and Waste Management 601 57th Street, SE Charleston, WV 25304

Phone: 304-926-0495 / Fax: 304-926-0496

Austin Caperton, Cabinet Secretary dep.wv.gov

MEMORANDUM

0.	

Marie Prezioso, Chair

Funding Committee

Infrastructure and Jobs Development Council

From:

Katheryn Emery, P. E

Sewer Technical Review Committee

Date:

December 14, 2018

Subject:

Kanawha PSD Preliminary Application: 2016S – 1625

Lens Creek Phase 1 – Sewer Extension

- 1. This committee has reviewed the preliminary application and engineering report submitted for the above referenced project in accordance with Chapter 31, Article 15A. It has been determined that the proposed project is:
 - a. Consistent with the intent of the Infrastructure and Jobs Development Act and is the most cost-effective, environmentally sound alternative for solving the wastewater needs in this area.
 - b. Not consistent with the Act and may not be the most cost effective, environmentally sound alternative for solving the wastewater needs in this area.
 - c. √ Same as (a) above except that certain issues need to be addressed prior to design and construction as the attached comments indicate.

2. Our recommendation is that:

- a. √
 The Funding Committee needs to review the proposed sources of funding to determine the best mix of grant and/or loan funds in accordance with applicable guidelines.
- b. __ The Funding Committee should recommend that the Council approve the proposed project and its funding plan.

Promoting a healthy environment.

c	The Funding Committee does not need to review the funding assumptions on this project because of deficiencies in the engineering report. The proposed project funding should be tabled until technical comments have been resolved.
d	This project should be referred to the Consolidation Committee.

3. Other remarks:

Due to the changes in scope and discussions to revise the funding scenario, the technical review committee recommends the application be tabled a month to allow adequate review time.